MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

March 7, 2022 8:30 A.M.

Secretary). Terry Brock (Surveyor), Bill Dials (Stormwater Coordinator) and Kerstin Woodard (Recording Drainage Board members present were: Kenny Hale, Don Adams, and Bryan Collier. Also present were

Pledge

Minutes

carried 3-0. Mr. Collier made a motion to approve the 02/07/2022 minutes, Mr. Hale seconded the motion. Motion

Old Business

-Regulated Drains in Subdivision Update

A Surveyor's meeting will be held Monday March 14th at Purdue Road School and regulated drains in subdivisions will be discussed.

-Hilldale Cemetery Ditch Update

drawing showing Sartor currently was also presented but is still being worked on some of the water goes to Sartor; all of the water should be going to Hilldale Cemetery Ditch. A draft shown the draft drawings. A few proposals were given on how to correct the issues one of which is to put with the drawing showing how much of an increase there is after the bridge was put in. There is a meeting following Drainage Board, with Gary Oakes and the City of Martinsville, in which they will also be Board meeting and were surprised by the draft drawings they were given. The board was presented with the drawings showing the 100-year flood area before the bridge on Artesian Avenue was put in, along in a regional retention area to divert all of the water and then to release it back into our ditch. Currently Mr. Brock and Mr. Dials met with Burke Engineering on the Wednesday following the February Drainage

-LARE Grant Update

from DNR on how to proceed We have received a letter of approval for the full amount of \$35,000 and are waiting for documentation

Stormwater Update

Mr. Dials stated that the river was being watched in order to decide if the Annual River Clean-up would still be held this Saturday March 12 at 9 am or if it will need to be postponed.

Surveyor Update

Mr. Brock stated that Joe Miller, with Banning Engineering, would start the assessments of all our legal drains this month and that a proposed levy was still being looked into.

Adjournment

Mr. Collier made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Hale seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0

MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

Kenny Hale, Chairman

Don Adams, Vice Chairman

Bryan Collier, Member

ATTEST:

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor